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Presidentôs Message 

 

Dear Friends, 

I am including a portion of a letter I received from someone               

interested in the 16 boxes and 1 plastic tub of Mother Goose Parade 

memorabilia that was recently brought to us for storage.  She said: 

ñToday I was deeply disappointed to learn my offer to begin my 

Mother Goose Parade project will not be going forward.  I realize this project is 

not a high priority for the historical society and these records were essentially 

thrust upon the society with the closure of the Mother Goose Parade Association 

offices.  My concern is there do not appear to be volunteers available to pursue 

this project at the Knox Museum.ò 

Her frustration comes through loud and clear.  I share her frustration and told her 

so in my reply: 

ñI sense and understand your frustration!  You are correct in assuming that there 

are no volunteers available to pursue the project.ò 

Would you be part of the solution to this problem?  It would require a slow and 

steady inventorying of the 16 banker boxes and 1 plastic tub ï a listing of each 

item with a description ï a categorizing.  This could be done on Wednesday               

mornings when Linda Garity and I are already at the Knox House and are                      

available to answer any questions you might have.  Please contact me at 

clnowak77@gmail.com. 

 

Carla 

mailto:clnowak77@gmail.com
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Slate of Officers for 2018:  

Presidentéééééééééééé.Carla Nowak  

Vice Presidentééééééééé.Colleen White  

Recording SecretaryééééééRebecca Taylor  

Corresponding Secretaryéééé..éRuth Cope  

Treasurerééééé..é..George Dall/Joe Klock  
 

Continuing Directors whose term expires               
December 2018:  

George Dall  

Mike Kaszuba  

Jack Dickens  

Rebecca Taylor  
 

Continuing Directors whose term expires           
December 31, 2019:  

Colleen White  

Fran Hill  

Eldonna Lay  

Joe Klock  
 

Proposed Directors whose term expires                    
December 31, 2020:  

Linda Garity  

Ruth Cope  

Carla Nowak  

Christy Klock  
 

Proposed Appointed Directors:  

Rick Hall  

Carroll Rice  

Linda Foltz  

 

 

El Cajon Historical Society-- Budget 2019 

Income 

 Book Sales    $   500.00 

 Donations    $   500.00 

 Dues     $2,200.00 

 Investment Income    $     20.00 

 Opportunity Drawings  $   450.00 

 Quarterly Meetings   $1,000.00 

 Special Events   $2,660.00 

 

      $7,330.00 

  

Expenses 

 Building Maintenance  $     50.00 

 Insurance    $2,200.00 

 Membership    $     25.00 

 Miscellaneous Expense  $   100.00 

 Newsletter/Publications  $   300.00 

 Office Expense   $   250.00 

 PO Box Rental   $   100.00 

 Postage    $   250.00 

 Quarterly Meetings   $1,000.00 

 Safe Deposit Box Rent  $   135.00 

 Sales Tax    $     50.00 

 Security    $   500.00 

 Storage    $   820.00 

 Special Events   $     50.00 

 Telephone/Internet   $1,500.00 

 

      $7,330.00  

2019 ECHS Budget & Slate of Officers  
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MEMBERSHIP DUES  

Thank you for responding to our plea to pay your dues!  Your membership keeps us 
going.  Be sure to read G. Carroll Riceôs article on the next page for more information 

on this and your important role in the ECHS. 

Most memberships are on a calendar year basis.  

Membership dues for 2018 remain: $12 for Individual, $20 Family, $30 Organization, 

$40 Business, $500 Enhanced Life (Life members never need to renew).       

Please make checks payable to ECHS and send to:                                                              

P.O. Box 1973, El Cajon, CA 92022-1973.  

Telephone Messages: 619-444-3800.  

Thank you! 

Change to Bylaws of the El Cajon Historical Society 

Approved at our September Meeting 

Article VIII (Officers) 

Section 6. (Treasurer) 

6.c. 

Prepare and present, or arrange for the presentation and approval, of financial                    

statements at each meeting   quarterly of for the Board of Directors and of  the 

Corporation.  (Treasurer would supply answers to any questions on demand from the 

Board of Directors in the interim). 
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Historical Society is Deeply Troubled 
by G. Carroll Rice 

Your society is on its way out. Without the coordinated help of its                    
membership, there is doubt that it will last another year. Iôm not crying ñWolf!ò 

In short, we need money, volunteers, and a wider membership . . . not                  
necessarily in that order. 

At present, there is a core of dedicated, hard working, enthusiastic volunteers who 
regularly fill the officer slots, spend time and effort as docents, catalog documents 
and maintain the facility. Those fifteen or twenty members canôt last forever; they 
canôt decorate the Knox House, catalog artifacts, digitize documents, greet                
visitors, etc. all by themselves, and have any life left over. 

Recruiting younger members and volunteers of any age could give us a                          
significant turnaround. (Example: Our current digitization project will occupy 
many hours and could create a host of new studies and articles ï but will                       
require volunteers to perform the work. 

We should establish much closer relationships with high school museums, other 
historical societies, and such sites as You know youôre from El Cajon . . .    
(on Facebook) and make it clear that their participants are welcome at the Knox. 
It also appears that many of the members of the You know youôre from  
El  Cajon site were students or active in the Valley in the late years of the last 
century ï a period we should cover in our files . . . and others have historical  
photos and files that are valuable resources for all of the Societies.  

The Knox House must be open longer hours if visitors are to be attracted ï more 
visitors mean more donations and new members. 

The need for money is critical; our expenditures keep rising as we struggle to 
keep up with current needs. The Board avoided raising annual dues as long as 
possible and then raised them only three dollars, beginning next year.  New     
members have been fewer than expected in 2018 and the work has increased.  
We must recruit and maintain active members. Perhaps an influx of younger 
members will produce new programs to raise money and attract more community 
interest. 

Our Historical Society has a sound foundation and history; if we plan and                
cooperate, we can overcome the challenges time has given us. Who knows?              
One of those new, bright, and enthusiastic members has a suggestion that will 
turn things around . . . or why not you? 
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The following article is from the Mountain Heritage Newsletter.                       


